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NORTHAMPTON BOROUGH COUNCIL

GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Monday, 18 March 2019

PRESENT: Councillor Sargeant (Chair); Councillor Kilbride (Deputy Chair); 
Councillors Aziz and Marriott

1. APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Sargeant, Parekh, 
Beardsworth and Cali. 

2. MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 18th September 2018 were agreed and signed by 
the Chair. 

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were none. 

4. DEPUTATIONS / PUBLIC ADDRESSES
There were none. 

5. MATTERS OF URGENCY WHICH BY REASON OF SPECIAL 
CIRCUMSTANCES THE CHAIR IS OF THE OPINION SHOULD BE 
CONSIDERED

There were none. 

6. REVIEW OF POLLING DISTRICTS AND POLLING PLACES 2019
The Electoral Services Manager explained that a statutory review of polling districts 
took place every 5 years and that this review would look to amend the number and/or 
siting of polling stations, specifically mobile polling stations. It was expected that 
these changes would happen before local elections in 2020, however no changes 
would be implemented before the review was concluded in November 2019.

In response to questions, the Electoral Services Manager stated that the changes 
would affect Police Crime Commissioner Elections; Hunsbury residents would be 
using a new community centre instead of a mobile unit.  She explained that where no 
alternative was available, mobile polling stations would be used.

RESOLVED:

That the timetable for the Polling District and Polling Place Review be noted. 

7. RETURNING OFFICER FEES AND EXPENSES
The Electoral Services Manager submitted a report and elaborated thereon. It was 
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explained that the report sought approval for the scales of election fees paid to the 
Returning Officer for any Borough or Parish Council elections during 2019/20. 
Members noted that whilst there was no formal consensus of fees between the 
Northamptonshire Local authorities, the proposed NBC fees were in line with 
Daventry District Council, which would increase each year in line with annual pay 
awards.

RESOLVED:

That the scale of election fees for 2019/20 in relation to any Local by-elections or 
Referendums be adopted. 

The meeting concluded at 6:12 pm


